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To give a view
This item is for the School Forum to give a view on.

This paper discusses the elements of school funding that Coventry City Council intends to request a disapplication of the Minimum Funding Guarantee (MFG) for in the 2023-24 financial year.

1
Background
1.1
When setting budgets each year the Council is required to apply a Minimum Funding Guarantee (MFG) to schools’ budget shares. This compares the intended ‘per pupil’ level of funding at a school with that received by the school in the previous financial year.
1.2
Where a school’s per pupil level of funding changes by more than the minimum threshold set by the LA (which must be between 0% and +0.5%) the Council must provide the school with additional resource so that the MFG level of funding is reached. This provides guaranteed budget protection per pupil up to the level of the MFG threshold – i.e. budget per pupil can’t decrease by more than the set MFG %. 
1.3
The MFG disapplication process allows local authorities to apply to the Department for Education to adjust the funding that the MFG calculation applies to, so that the MFG is calculated on a ‘like for like’ basis. This prevents a situation where the exclusion/inclusion of specific budgets would lead to an inappropriate amount of protection for schools.
1.4
Local Authorities have two windows to submit MFG disapplication requests. The first of these closes on 10th October and the second closes on 18th November. The intention is to submit this disapplication request before the first window closes. Disapplication requests will be assessed on their merit, and based on the support from affected schools, and the Secretary of State will then approve or decline to grant the disapplication.
2
Reserve Contribution Disapplication
2.1 
In 2022/23 The Local Authority operated the Coventry Education Improvement Strategy commissioning pot (formerly part-funded by ESG) for all schools.

2.2
This additional budget required for the Coventry Education Improvement Strategy commissioning pot was funded from DSG central reserve. This additional money was delegated to schools and academies through their budget shares with a subsequent agreement for schools to ‘buy in’ to the pot.

2.3
Any reserve money utilised is one-off, and therefore it is important that this does not become part of schools’ MFG baselines. This could result in schools getting an inappropriate amount of protection funding and also mean that the schools funding formula becomes unaffordable in future years.
Proposal
2.5
We therefore intend to apply for an MFG disapplication to ensure that the inclusion of this additional one-off funding in school baselines does not distort the level of MFG protection applied to schools in 2023/24.
2.5
The City Council will consider the Schools Forum’s views and submit the MFG disapplication by the deadline.
3
Who does the report affect?
3.1
The disapplications above affect all mainstream schools in Coventry (including academies).
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